



## **NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION LIMITED**

### **MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 30<sup>TH</sup> MAY, 2019 AT THE MERCURE WETHERBY HOTEL, WETHERBY**

**PRESENT:**

<b>T DEAKIN</b>	<b>L BLACKER</b>	<b>R BLACKER</b>
<b>I AINSLEY</b>	<b>P THOMPSON</b>	<b>T HEEKS</b>
<b>T BROWN</b>	<b>D LONG</b>	<b>T LONG</b>
<b>E HOLDEN</b>	<b>T BENSON</b>	

#### **1. CHAIRMANS OPENING REMARKS**

The Chairman opened the meeting at 1930 hrs and thanked everyone for attending.

#### **2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE**

Apologies had been received from C Kitchen, J Leightley, P Chaplow and I Edwards. V Pope did not attend.

#### **3. MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES (4<sup>TH</sup> APRIL)**

The Committee read through the minutes and as there was nothing to discuss a proposal by T Heeks and seconded by P Thompson was made and the minutes were recorded as a true record.

#### **4. TREASURERS REPORT**

There was £17,615.55 in Building Society. There were levies still outstanding from Bywell, Penrith, Spennymoor, Park Lodge and Blackpool.

#### **5. MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT**

It was brought up about grounds in the North (Bywell) not being allocated major events. The answer was to target grounds who can get the best sponsorship. CPSA need to make a contribution with banners, advertising etc.

## **6. FIXTURE LIST**

It has been confirmed that the NR DTL Championship will be held at Beverley on 22<sup>nd</sup> September.

## **7. PULL MAGAZINE**

More things are needed for the magazine from our Region. It was pointed out by a member of the Committee who had sent items to the magazine and they had been edited and only a few lines had been printed instead of what had actually been written.

**ACTION: L BLACKER TO E-MAIL I EDWARDS FOR FINAL DATES FOR PULL MAGAZINE ITEMS**

## **8. CORRESPONDENCE**

There was no correspondence to discuss.

## **9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

The Chairman would like it minuted that a very big thank you must be given to Richard Blacker, Tom Brown, Dave and Tom Long, John Webster and A Willis for all their help at the Blackpool Sporting shoot for refereeing at very short notice due to Blackpool having a shortfall.

P Thompson asked why Cottondale didn't hold registered shoots. The simple answer was they didn't want them!

Prizes etc for Colts/BO at 4 major disciplines (DTL, Skeet, Sporting and ABT).

**ACTION: E HOLDEN TO GET IN TOUCH WITH J LEIGHTLEY TO SEE WHAT CAN BE DONE. T HEEKS SAID HE WOULD DONATE 500 CARTRIDGES.**

There being nothing more to discuss the meeting closed at 2130 hrs.

L BLACKER  
20/7/19